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This-N-That 
 
This past week we received quite a few E-Mails and most had been responded to and the rest will be in the 
next day or two. 
 
But I do need to apologize as we had a dual E-Mail server system failure and didn’t know it until two days ago.  
And when the system was brought back on-line many of the e-mails were released not just the one time but 
most were sent twice.  So I wanted to apologize for the system failure, and let you know it’s been repaired.  In 
fact all servers are now brand new. 
 
Not long ago mainstream media began to highlight the wasteful spending in the VA on art work vs. fulfilling 
benefits claims and providing proper medical care. 
 
Now we find out that the VA employs 167 interior decorators who are responsible for choosing blind colors 
for window treatments to the purchasing of artwork.  And these interior decorators are compensated to the 
tune of $17 million dollars annually which mean each interior decorator receives $101,796.41 per year. 
 
$17 MILLION DOLLARS for interior decorators could have been much better spent providing benefits to 9,400 
Veterans at $1,800.00 per month each or could have been used to hire 340 new doctors being compensated 
at $500k per year. 
 
A hospital is a hospital, yes it does need to have some things in order to send a message of calm, hope, and 
progressiveness.  But it doesn’t take a genius or a fancy college degree to get the job done.  And it sure 
doesn’t take millions of dollars to do it. 
 
The DoD and VA wasted decades and billions of dollars on a benefits claims system that neither truly wanted 
to accomplish.  The Secretary of the VA hasn’t spoken much if any at all on a benefits claims system to 
expedite processing of claims and provision of proper medical care. 
 
The VA produces bogus numbers, never actually reports what has and has not been done under cover of 
Freedom of Information, why?  What is there to hide, besides the truth! 
 
Millions of Veterans die every single year, most waiting and waiting to be approved for benefits and proper 
medical care, why?  Because the VA would rather decorate each medical center with high end art work, most 



don’t appreciate and shouldn’t have to, they’d rather not hire good medical professionals causing huge wait 
lists which still persist. 
 
And very few are speaking out, even fewer are doing a damn thing. 
 
Over the past few months many of you have responded to my requests of telling your story, and I sincerely 
thank you for taking that time, many of you re-hashing old and horrible memories. 
 
And every time I get a decent group of replies together, I print them out, redact e-mail addresses and names 
and I send off to every single member of Congress asking why they aren’t doing something  positive for all 
those who served. 
 
Reminding them their inactions are a complete and total disgrace to all those who served.  And I ask that you 
seriously think about calling your Reps in DC and letting their staffers know the problems you’re having as well. 
 
My only real strong suggestion is keep your cool, be polite, direct, and to the point, then thank the staffer for 
their time.  Being rude, vulgar, mean or hateful will only slam that door closed on you, and trust me they have 
the software to block you if need be and that won’t help anyone including yourself. 
 
If you have not checked out the VFC Website, you might want to visit today.  We’re always adding a little 
more each week and this week we will be adding another whole new library with 130 documents.  The library 
is labeled Genetics.  We also have many Web Links and Documents on various issues.  In addition many 
forums on various topics where you can post issues, questions, etc and share with those who served in the 
same era as you.  And best of all the entire system is 100% FREE of any charge ever. 
 
On behalf of myself and Volunteers nationwide, we wish you and your family good health! 
 
Respectfully, 
Jim Davis 
Founder 
Jim.Davis@Veterans-For-Change.org 
 

 
 

8-year-old passes away a day after becoming Honorary Marine 
 
A day after becoming an Honorary Marine, 8-year-old Wyatt Gillette passed away Sunday morning. Gillette 
received his Eagle, Globe and Anchor as well as a smart salute Saturday at Camp Pendleton, California. Both 
Gillette’s father and mother were with him at the School of Infantry-West Parade Deck. 
  
His father, Staff Sgt. Jeremiah Gillette, confirmed Sunday that the boy had died. The elder Gillette is a drill 
instructor with 2nd Battalion, Recruit Training Regiment at Marine Corps Recruit Depot San Diego. 
  
http://www.marinecorpstimes.com/story/military/2016/07/31/8-year-old-honorary-marine-dies/87894158/ 
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Join the Burn Pit Registry 
 
Join the Burn Pit Registry to document your exposures and health concerns, obtain a free health evaluation by 
a VA or DoD provider, and stay informed of VA’s research. The registry is your opportunity to help answer the 
question of what burn pit exposure could mean for your health and that of fellow Veterans in the future. Over 
80,000 Veterans have already joined the registry, but we have only just begun.  
 
www.publichealth.va.gov/exposures/burnpits/registry.asp 
 

 
 

New Rule Allows Federal Employees Who Are Disabled Vets to Make Necessary Medical 
Appointments 

 
Last week the Office of Personnel Management (OPM) published the a final rule implementing a law that gives 
new federal employees who are disabled veterans the equivalent of a full year’s sick leave up front to go to 
their medical appointments. 
 
The 2015 Wounded Warriors Federal Leave Act gives 104 hours of leave immediately to first-year feds who 
are veterans with a service-connected disability rating of at least 30 percent to attend medical appointments 
related to their disability. It applies to those hired on, or after Nov. 5, 2016, and lasts for 12 months from the 
date of hire, or the effective date of the employee’s qualifying service-connected disability—whichever is later. 
 
The law also will apply to eligible disabled vets who once worked in the federal government, left, and were 
rehired (with at least a 90-day break in service) to a civil service job on or after Nov. 5, when the law takes 
effect, according to OPM. Federal employees who take a break from their civilian jobs to serve in the military 
and are injured during that service also would be eligible for disabled veteran leave when they return to their 
civilian jobs. For disabled vets in those categories, the amount of leave they receive for medical appointments 
would be offset by any existing sick leave they had.  
 
So, if the disabled vet is re-employed with the government and has 30 hours of existing sick leave from his 
prior job, then his disabled veteran leave bank would include 74 additional hours to attend medical 
appointments related to his service-connected injury. 
 
The Wounded Warriors Federal Leave Act directs agencies to create a separate leave category – apart from 
regular sick leave – for eligible employees. During their first year on the job, those vets would still accumulate 
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their normal sick leave. The employees only would be able to use their disabled veteran leave for treatments 
directly related to their service and would not be able to carry over the one-time “wounded warrior leave” 
after the first 12 months on the job. 
 
The benefit under the law applies only to those newly-hired feds who are covered under Title 5 leave 
provisions, and includes employees of the Postal Service and Postal Regulatory Commission. Non-Title 5 
disabled veteran employees, including those at the Federal Aviation Administration and Transportation 
Security Administration, are not eligible for the new benefit. Many jobs at the Veterans Affairs Department, 
for instance, also are not covered under Title 5. Title 5 governs most, but not all, of the federal personnel 
system. 
 
Prior to the new law, full-time federal workers in their first year on the job did not have access to sick leave 
until they had been in the job long enough to earn the benefit, typically accruing four hours of such leave per 
pay period. That amounts to a balance of 104 hours at year's end. But disabled vets, who must attend regular 
medical appointments to maintain their health and to continue receiving their veterans’ benefits, can burn up 
their sick leave quickly. 
 
Current federal employees who are disabled veterans are not eligible for the new type of leave. Those 
workers qualify for other types of leave and flexibilities to receive treatment for service-connected disabilities, 
including leave without pay, annual leave, sick leave, advanced sick leave, alternative work schedules and 
telework. 
 
Source:  TREA 
 

 
 

DoD Offers Hearing Aids for Retirees 
 
The Department of Defense (DoD) sponsors the Retiree-At-Cost Hearing Aid Program designed to help military 
retirees purchase hearing aids at some military treatment facilities at a special government-negotiated cost. 
The program is open to all military retirees who have hearing loss or tinnitus (ringing in the ears). Services for 
the hearing evaluation, hearing aid fitting and follow up hearing aid checks are part of the retiree benefits and 
are available at no cost. Generally, at least two visits are required. A list of participating facilities is available 
on the Military Audiology Association website. Facility availability may change occasionally, so call the closest 
clinic listed to determine if it is currently participating in the program. 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Army Emergency Relief Adds Online Request Form 

http://militaryaudiology.org/rachap-rhapp-locations/


 
Army Emergency Relief, an Army charity program that lets soldiers and Army families in need receive grants, 
loans and scholarships, is trying to make the system just a little bit easier for families to navigate. Starting 
earlier this year, soldiers have been able to fill out the grant and loan application online, and then head into 
the AER office to complete the process, officials said. But soon they will be able to do the entire application 
online — and won’t necessarily ever need to visit the office, they said. 
 

 
 

DOD Does Not Track How Many Military Families Go Hungry 
 
Department of Defense officials do not have “complete information” on how many servicemembers and their 
families are using food assistance programs because the department doesn't completely track the data or 
work with other departments to do so, according to a recent Government Accountability Office (GAO) report. 
  
While the Supplemental Nutritional Assistance Program (SNAP) and the Women and Infant Children (WIC) 
program, both controlled by the Department of Agriculture, do have some ability to track military family 
usage rates, the Pentagon only loosely tracks the programs it administers, and no single office at the DoD is in 
charge of food assistance tracking. 
 
Additionally, the GAO was able to find little to no information on service members' use of alternative food 
assistance programs such as local food banks and free and reduced lunches for children in non-DoD schools. 
That's a problem military officials must tackle before they are able to accurately understand how hunger 
impacts troops and their families, the report says. 
 
Approximately 23,000 active-duty service members received food stamps in 2013, according to U.S. Census 
data. Information from the Department of Defense Education Activity showed that in September 2015, 24 
percent of 23,000 children in U.S. DoDEA schools were eligible for free meals, while 21 percent were eligible 
for reduced-price meals. 
 
Whether a military family qualifies for food stamps depends strongly on where they are stationed, since 
individual states set some of their own income guidelines. For example, at both Camp Pendleton, California, 
and Fort Hood, Texas, troops need a minimum household size of six to qualify, even though income between 
those locations varies widely thanks to Basic Allowance for Housing (BAH) rates. 
 
USDA officials said they do not track whether an applicant is the military, although they could easily do so, 
because it does not impact the family's eligibility. 
 
Source:  TREA 
 

 
 

Operation Mail Call 
 

http://www.aerhq.org/


 
 

Operation Mail Call needs your help!  We need cards and letters to send to our troops currently serving on 
foreign soil. 
 
Our men and women in uniform often go months without hugging their children, walking through the park 
with a significant other or enjoying Mom’s home-cooked Sunday dinners. 
 
Ask them where they’d go if they had a free plane ticket anywhere in the world, and the overwhelming 
majority would say, “home.” 
 
Of course, we can’t replace the hugs, the love or the secret family chili recipe – but with your help, we can 
provide them a connection to their fellow Americans who are grateful for their service. 
 
Now, we’re hoping you’ll take your support to the next level by sending more cards and letters.  Hand made 
cards by your children, or class mates are a terrific means of putting smiles on their faces even if only for a 
moment. 
 
Cards and Letters of encouragement to help boost moral and let them know we sincerely appreciate the job 
they are doing and look forward to they day they are all brought home.  Your card or letter will show your 
appreciation and help thousands more American heroes feel connected to the people they love and the 
country they serve. 
  
Please help us to make a powerful expression of how much their fellow Americans care about them. 
 
Thank you so much for all you’re doing to show our service men and women they are appreciated missed and 
loved. 
 
If you’re a school teacher, please contact me at my E-Mail address at the top, our troops love to hear from 
kids too! 
 
For more information, visit:  http://veterans-for-change.org/5439-operation-mail-call-2 
 

 
 

Government Accountability Reports 
 

http://veterans-for-change.org/5439-operation-mail-call-2


Nuclear Supply Chain: DOE Should Assess Circumstances for Using Enhanced Procurement Authority to 
Manage Risk.   http://www.gao.gov/products/GAO-16-710 
 
Is Your Project's Technology Up to the Job? GAO Releases Draft Technology Readiness Assessment Guide. 
http://www.gao.gov/press/pr_technology_readiness_assessment_guide_vol_3.htm 
 
GAO Technology Readiness Assessment Guide: Best Practices for Evaluating the Readiness of Technology for 
Use in Acquisition Programs and Projects--Exposure Draft.   http://www.gao.gov/products/GAO-16-410G 
 
Consumer Financial Protection Bureau: Observations from Small Business Review Panels. 
http://www.gao.gov/products/GAO-16-647 
 
DOE Project Management: NNSA Needs to Clarify Requirements for Its Plutonium Analysis Project at Los 
Alamos.   http://www.gao.gov/products/GAO-16-585 
 
Airport and Airway Trust Fund: Less Than Half of Noncommercial Jet Fuel Tax Receipts Are Transferred. 
http://www.gao.gov/products/GAO-16-746R 
 
K-12 Education: Education's Experiences with Flexibility Waivers Could Inform Efforts to Assist States with 
New Requirements.   http://www.gao.gov/products/GAO-16-650 
 

Congressional Award Foundation: Review of the Audit of the Financial Statements for Fiscal Year 2015. 
http://www.gao.gov/products/GAO-16-754R 
 
National Guard and Reserves: Air Force Needs to Consistently Assess Personnel Requirements to 
Appropriately Size Its Headquarters Reserve Components. 
http://www.gao.gov/products/GAO-16-538 
 

 
 

Affordable Housing for New Jersey Vets 
 
Veterans in New Jersey will now receive priority status for affordable public housing. Gov. Chris Christie 
recently signed legislation into law that requires the state division of housing and community resources to 
consult with the state department of military and veterans affairs and provide preferential status to vets who 
quality for public housing assistance. It is hoped the new law will help get homeless veterans off the streets. 
 

 
 

VA Pensions Provide Support 
 
VA pension is an income-based benefit offered to qualifying veterans and their survivors. The amount of 
pension payable is based on the veteran's or survivor's family income. VA may be able to deduct out-of-pocket 
medical expenses from income, including but not limited to amounts paid to nursing homes, assisted living 
facilities, and for in-home care. Additionally, if VA determines a veteran or surviving spouse is housebound or 
requires the aid and attendance of another person, he or she may be entitled a higher rate of VA Pension. 
Though there are various ways to apply for VA pension, the fastest way to apply is online through the 
eBenefits website. 
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Divorrce: Disabled Veteran's Disability Compensation 
 
Due to the dedication of one, of many disabled veterans, the strangle hold over illegal state court rulings, the 
court seizure of federally funded VA disability compensation benefits used illegally as alimony/support rulings 
in violation of 38 USC 5301 has finally been broken. 
 
The specifics provided by disabled veteran LTJG Greg Parsons, as detailed below. helped Illinois disabled 
veteran Antoine Smith succeed in court. Smith commenting. "I wanted to take the time to say a BIG THANKS 
to Greg for giving me the tools to succeed...the judge was stunned to see the information and the points I 
made about my compensation benefits..due to me being 100 percent from the VA and VA compensation 
cannot be garnished or used as income." 
 
Why was this judge stunned? Because Antonie Smith went to court prepared. Presented the judge his case in 
an affidavit form, stating his case and the specific applicable laws that apply. Presenting state court judges 
with something they have never seen or want to see. 
 
It seemed, winning exempt VA disability benefits for many disabled veterans out of reach and impossible, 
facing a state court system that is sustaining, overwhelming and manipulative against veterans in a perceived 
standard in application of law. A legal system in what is a competitive and highly lucrative source of income 
for both lawyers and their clients in attacking federal jurisdiction of a veterans "nonassignability and exempt 
status of benefits" United State Code 38 USC 5301.  
 
100% disabled marine G. Michael Worthington went prepared, commenting, “Thank you Greg Parsons for 
educating me on what my rights are and thank you for motivating me to keep on fighting. #semerfi 
#fathersrights.” 
 
Disabled veterans facing divorce/child support issues need to fight the injustice of state courts control over 
their earned VA disability compensation. If you have, or you know of a disabled veteran facing an issue of 
divorce/child support, the protections against seizure of earned VA disability compensation by state courts, 
the following link has the tools and Parsons Due Process Affidavit (PDPA), the help you need to get you started. 
 
https://www.facebook.com/groups/VeteranChildSupportGroup/ 
 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/VeteranChildSupportGroup/


A state court overriding Federal law 38 USC 5301 exemptions violates the intent of Congress’ jurisdiction 
whenever, over civil action arising under the Constitution, as explained further under 31 CFR 212 Federal 
Benefits payments. 
 
So, let’s get started. First and foremost VeteranChildSupportGroup are not either attorneys or lawyers. They 
only provide the research, written strategies that are been proven in winning, given by non-professionals, 
personal opinions on the Constitution and State law as free exchange of information under the first 
Amendment of the U.S. Constitution. 
 
Only you can prepare yourself for those eventual unknowns. Protect what belongs to every veteran from 
those that want to take away your right to your earned VA disability compensation. 
 
For any veteran, those seeking support to question, we all could learn a few words of wisdom from an 
American Legion field representative. Who, on an unrelated issue, did not wish to enter my battle, said this... 
"I would not venture to tell you what battles to enter. We as veterans have at least earned the right to 
individually pick and choose which skirmishes we wish to take part in. What I will ask you is to keep fighting. 
Again, I thank you for your efforts..."  
 
As a Korean era Navy veteran I am not a disabled veteran or in any divorce child support issue. 
 
William Heino Sr. 
 

 
 

VA "Choice Program” reaches goal 
 
The Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) has scheduled 2,000,000 appointment thought he Choice “program. 
It’s network now has 350,000 providers and facilities. The VA has complied with Congress’ implementation 
requirements by: (1) removing the enrollment date requirement for Choice; (2) implementing criteria of 40-
mile driving distance from medical facility with primary care physician; (3) implementing the unusual or 
excessive burden criteria; and (4) expanding the episode of care authorization from 60 days to up to one year. 
 
Source:  TREA 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Decrease Out-of-Pocket Health Care Expenses 
 



Doctor and hospital bills are expensive even when you're covered by TRICARE. Help minimize or even 
eliminate out-of-pocket expenses with the TRICARE Insurance Supplement Plan. 
 

 
 

 
 

The Veterans-For-Change website has been under construction since day one back in 2009 and every day 
since then.  The looks pretty much stay the same, but in the background constant improvement and change is 
being done to make our website the most user friendly “One-Stop-Shop” website to find almost everything 
you might have tried to find searching the internet. 
 
Almost a hundred people have been involved; collecting web links to documents now houses on the VFC 
website, collecting thousands of web links for various issues, illnesses and benefits.  Creating forums for all 
eras of service and two forums one just for men and one just for woman where you can go question, 
comment, share medical and personal concerns, what ever you’d like it to be. 
 
We also have a forum with a licensed Mental Health Worker, again where you can seek help or just ask 
questions. 
 
We average 1,700 hits per day, and downloads average 1,400 per day with a total 2,934,713 visitors as of 
Friday. 
 
If you subscribe you will have full access to the entire website and best of all it’s FREE of charge!  You just 
need a valid E-mail address so the system can send you a confirmation E-Mail.  Once received, click on the link 
to be authorized automatically. 
 
www.veterans-for-change.org 
 

 Documents Library with over 15,616 documents on-line (Updated: 08/02/16) 

 FAQ’s with more than 1,600 FAQ’s and answers (Updated: 02/20/16) 

 Multiple Forums 

 Job Postings (Updated: 07/11/16) 

 Memorial Pages (Updated: 01/02/16) 

 News (Articles On-Line: 5,935) 

 Polls 

 Web Links, more than 3,442, Added 2 New Links (Updated: 08/01/16) 
 
If you have a submission for the memorial pages, E-Mail:  Jim.Davis@veterans-for-change.org 
 

 
 

VA Inspector General Plans to Restore Trust 
 
According to an article on Federal News Radio.com, “Restoring trust to the embattled Office of the Inspector 

http://tricare.military.com/hartford?tag=2031488343&subid=mba:160808mr.nl
http://www.veterans-for-change.org/
mailto:Jim.Davis@veterans-for-change.org


General at the Veterans Affairs Department is a full-time job. The man who accepted that job in April, Michael 
Missal, has a plan to do just that, and it relies on an increase in transparency.” 
 
“Having an inspector general who was nominated by the President and confirmed by the Senate will make a 
big difference within the office, Missal said, because employees understand that person has the confidence 
and weight of those stations behind him, which conveys more authority than an acting IG can. 
 
“The Senate confirmed  Missal as frustrations with the office reached a peak. A series of high-profile IG 
investigations ended in failure, only to be capped off by the revelation from the Office of Special Counsel — 
one week after Missal was confirmed to the position — that  the OIG mishandled three separate cases of 
whistleblower allegations as well. That’s why whistleblowers are another group Missal is trying to regain the 
trust of.” 
 
Source:  TREA 
 

 
 

 
 

https://twitter.com/Veterans4Change 
 

 
 

Winn Dixie Donates Profits to Military Families 
 
Winn-Dixie's parent company has announced it is donating the profits from all of its grocery stores on July 4 to 
a nonprofit that helps military families. The total donation of $2,022,843.45 is going to the nonprofit Hope for 
the Warriors, which aids wounded servicemen and women and their families with everything from health 
programs to helping eligible families pay for housing and utilities. Hope For The Warriors said the donation 
will allow them to directly aid 2,250 veterans and their families. For more information, visit the Hope for the 
Warriors website. 
 

 
 

Links to Other Stories 
 

1) Marine Missing From Vietnam War Accounted For (Johnson) 
2) Patient benefits of an integrated record 
3) PAYBACK TIME! America’s Veterans Unite To Challenge VA For Overdue Benefits 
4) VA Wastes Millions on Designers and Solar Projects 
5) Veteran Discounts Now Available With New ID Card 

 

http://federalnewsradio.com/government-news/2016/04/senate-approves-lawyer-missal-as-va-watchdog/
http://federalnewsradio.com/agency-oversight/2016/02/2-va-exes-return-work-still-face-additional-punishments/
http://federalnewsradio.com/agency-oversight/2016/04/osc-finds-flaws-va-igs-whistleblower-investigations/
https://twitter.com/Veterans4Change
http://www.hopeforthewarriors.org/
http://veterans-for-change.org/news/5934-marine-missing-from-vietnam-war-accounted-for-johnson
http://veterans-for-change.org/news/5935-patient-benefits-of-an-integrated-record
http://veterans-for-change.org/news/5932-payback-time-america-s-veterans-unite-to-challenge-va-for-overdue-benefits
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http://veterans-for-change.org/news/5933-veteran-discounts-now-available-with-new-id-card


You can help VFC by reading articles posted and commenting at the bottom and rate the articles.  If you don’t 
have an account, sign up today, it’s FREE.  Your comments and rankings tell us what type of information you 
want most. 
 
Check us out today:   www.veterans-for-change.org 
 

 
 

 
 

Are you seeking employment?  Been looking and not found the right job? 
 
Well Veterans-For-Change is working hard to bring you more information on Job Fairs and Job postings 
available across the country. 
 
http://veterans-for-change.org/documents-library/category/167-job-fairs-job-postings 
 
If you’re an employer and have a job to post, send and E-Mail to:  Jim.Davis@veterans-for-change.org 
 

 
 

VA Losing Medical Staff 
 
A Government Accountability Office (GAO) report shows more doctors, nurses and other clinical specialists at 
the Veterans Health Administration (VHA) resigned or retired in fiscal 2015 than at any other time in the past 
five years. Of those who parted ways during that period, about 54 percent resigned, 36 percent retired and 
just under 5 percent were fired. The Government Accountability Office said VHA is struggling to keep doctors, 
nurses, physician's assistants, psychologists and physical therapists. The report is available on the GAO 
website. 
 

 
 

Disabled Compensation to Increase 
 
Disabled veterans are eligible to receive an increase in their benefits next year. The Veterans' Compensation 
COLA Act of 2016 directs the Department of Veterans Affairs to increase, as of Dec. 1, the rates of veterans' 
disability compensation, additional compensation for dependents, the clothing allowance for certain disabled 
veterans, and dependency and indemnity compensation for surviving spouses. The amount of the increase 
will be equivalent to the increase provided under Title II of the Social Security Act. The precise amount of the 
adjustment will not be known until the end of the calendar year. 
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Free Cybersecurity Courses in California 
 
A free class to prepare veterans and transitioning military for jobs in cybersecurity will be offered starting this 
month at the Veterans Association of North County resource center, 1617 Mission. Ave., in Oceanside, Calif. 
The intensive, hands-on training prepares students for the Security+ Certification Examination, which is 
typically required for employment in cybersecurity. The course starts Aug. 29 and meets twice a week in the 
evening along with Saturdays. The class is free for veterans, current military and their families and is open to 
all levels of experience. The veterans association also offers other courses for veterans and current military. 
For more information and to sign up, call (760) 722-1277 and visit the Veterans Association of North 
County website. 
 

 
 

Participants Needed for Veteran Employment Study 
 
The Center for a New American Security (CNAS) has been commissioned to conduct a study and produce a 
report on Veterans employment, retention and economic performance. CNAS is seeking your participation in 
this study, via three anonymous, online surveys. Your contribution of time and insight will help illuminate how 
veterans and firms perceive employment and retention issues. Click on the following link that pertains to you 
to participate in that group's survey: (1) veterans at this site, (2) human resources personnel at this site, and 
(3) business management and business leaders at this site. Results from this study will be published in 
November 2016. Further information and the survey can be found on the CNAS website. 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

~We Proudly Support our Military Personnel & Families~ 
 

 
 

Watch for Signs of Medical Identity Theft 
 
Did you know that health care is the number one target, nearly as much as retail, finance, and banking 
combined, for identity theft and fraud? Your health information is important to you and your health care 

http://vancnorthcounty.org/
https://qaz1.az1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_0CV4NMI2SWZtuZf
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provider. But in the wrong hands, it can be valuable to someone else. Would you know if someone stole your 
medical identity?  
 
Identity theft affects millions of people year. The Federal Trade Commission offers several steps you can take 
to make sure your health care information remains secure.  
 
First, read your medical and insurance statements regularly and completely. They can show warning signs of 
identity theft. Look for services you did not receive or providers you did not see.  This is like seeing charges on 
your credit card statement that were not yours.  
 
Next, read the Explanation of Benefits (EOB) statement or Medicare Summary Notice that your health plan 
sends after each treatment. Again, check the name of the provider, the date of service, and the service 
provided. Do the claims paid match the care you received? If you see a mistake, contact your health plan and 
report the problem.  
 
You should also watch for bills if you know part of your care was not covered. If a bill doesn't show up when 
you expect it, look into it.  
 
Being cyber fit requires us to be mindful of your health information even when you’re not using health IT.  You 
are the center of your healthcare. Empower yourself to protect your information. 
 

 
 

New Hepatitis C Treatments 
 
The availability of new and improved hepatitis C antiviral drug treatments has the potential to cure the virus 
with a single course of treatment lasting about 12 weeks. This is a drastic change from older treatments which 
had many side effects and longer treatment courses. The VA has been able to cure about 40% of the known 
HCV cases. Veterans who are enrolled in VA can learn more about hepatitis C testing and treatment by 
following these simple steps: (1) if you do not know your hepatitis C status, ask your provider for the HCV test 
at your next appointment and (2) if you are HCV positive, contact your provider for more information about 
the new treatments. For more information, visit the VA Viral Hepatitis webpage. 
 

 
 

If you received this newsletter as a courtesy or a forward from a friend or relative, you can sign up to receive 
in your E-mail every week. 
 

https://gem.godaddy.com/signups/193302/join 
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Veterans-For-Change, Inc. 
Riverside County, CA 

 
Visit our website today 

www.Veterans-For-Change.org 
 

Serving those who served! 
 

Please pass on to all your Veteran Friends and Family 
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Please do not reply to this E-Mail, this is an unattended E-Mail address, please send all correspondence 

to:  Jim.Davis@veterans-for-change.org 
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